Town of Goshen Board of Selectmen Minutes of Meeting January 14, 2019

Present: Bob Bell, Doug O'Clair, Sandy Sonnichsen,. Gary Dennis, Chris Moen, Jan parmalee, Diane Craig, Kevin Bevilacqua, Cindy Rouillard

The meeting came to order at 5:00 p.m.

- Check reports were reviewed and signed.
- Gary and Sandy discussed the grange foundation with the Selectmen. The bid will be placed in 2 newspapers, and on the web site.
- Chris Moen asked what the status of the trees that were cut at the North Cemetery. Bob stated he is waiting for a call from the town attorney. Stumps need to be ground. Bob stated to get an estimate.
- Kevin stated the transfer station will need to be open on Wednesday's when nice weather comes. The transfer station will be open on Wednesday's starting May 1st - Oct 31.

Kevin discussed the new plow truck with the Selectmen. The cost of the truck is \$170,000. A warrant will be written for a 7 year lease with an escape clause.

Kevin stated he has a quote for a used truck for \$65,000.

The Selectmen reviewed the Police Department budget.

The meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m.